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Statement by the Delegation of Thailand
Mrs. Saowanee Khomepatr 

Chief Inspector-General  

Ministry of Social Development and Human Security

at the Review of Thailand

during the 25th Session of the Working Group on the Universal Periodic Review

on Wednesday 11 May 2016 from 9:00 to 12:30 hrs.

in Room XX of the Palais des Nations in Geneva

Mr. President, 
We have made significant progress in advancing the rights of children, women, persons with disabilities and older persons.
To protect our children from the emerging threats in the digital world, we have adopted a national strategy and conducted awareness-raising campaigns to promote responsible use and production of online media. We have also amended our Criminal Code to cover a wider definition of child pornography and impose more severe punishments against the offenders.
Violence against children remains a challenge. We have therefore introduced the Child Protection Policy in both schools and families.
Prevention measures against child sexual exploitation have been put in place to effectively prevent foreign tourists with sexual criminal records from 
re-committing the crimes or re-entering the kingdom. Last year, we set up a special task force to deal exclusively with child sexual exploitation cases. 
All children in Thailand are now entitled to the right to be registered at birth, allowing them to stay in the kingdom and entitle them to basic services such as education and healthcare.
With regard to immature pregnancy, several preventive measures have been implemented. A national strategic plan was launched in 2015 to unify efforts with an aim to halving the current teen pregnancies by 2024.

We are now considering the possibility to withdraw our reservation to Article 22 of the CRC, to accord necessary protection and assistance to children of refugees and asylum seekers.

We continue to promote the empowerment of women, with a view to creating a more equal and fairer society for all, as illustrated in our national women’s development plan for 2011 - 2016. The Gender Equality Act that was recently passed in 2015 also protects everyone from gender based discrimination including persons with sexual expression that is different from biological sex.
The number of women politicians at the local level continues to rise. We hope to further encourage women’s political participation through networking and awareness-raising.
We remain committed to advancing the rights of persons with disabilities. Last month, the Cabinet has endorsed the proposal for Thailand to ratify OP-CRPD and sign the Marrakesh Treaty.

We recently presented our initial report to the CRPD Committee in March and intend to further amend the Empowerment of Persons with Disabilities Act, as recommended by the Committee in its concluding observations.
Since the adoption of our 2nd national plan for older persons in 2002 two thousand and two, we have made significant progress in providing care and services for older persons.  They now receive a monthly allowance and enjoy free services such as public transportation and universal health coverage.
Mr. President, 

We are working on providing remedy to victims of trafficking in persons and brining the offenders to justice.
Last year, Thailand which include provided assistance to 471 victims – 126 Thais and 345 non-Thais. 317 human trafficking cases are currently being prosecuted in the court of law. 34 officials have been found guilty.
We are in the process of amending our related legislations to impose more severe penalty against the offenders and equip the responsible officers with more authority. We also focus on enhancing capacity of the officers in charge, improving victim identification, and raising public awareness. This year,
we will organize trainings for one hundred twenty interpreters in the languages of our neighboring countries. 
Thank you, Mr. President.

